SUBMISSION

Transport Safety Investigation Bill 2002

INTRODUCTION

Having acted as an expert witness in over twenty air accidents I felt it important to bring my concerns to your committee. The views expressed are my own based on over forty years working in the aeronautical industry and as a Professional Chartered Aerospace Engineer and should not be interpreted as those of the university. My main concern is the further restriction of access to technical data that the act, at least to one with no legal knowledge, implies. I have written to the minister expressing my concerns and feel I should also express them to you. There are two results of this lack of availability of data that course me particular concern.

CONCERN 1

The Australian Transport Safety Bureau has a good reputation both nationally and internationally. This is in part because its findings are held up to public scrutiny through out legal system. Our legal approach leads to world experts being involved in reviewing many accidents at no direct cost to the taxpayer. This protects our reputation abroad and also ensures that the ATSB retains its international reputation by peer review.

If a restriction is placed on technical data, without the need to defend this position, by the Executive Director of the ATSB the system will be weakened. Many, of the most reputable experts, would feel unable to carry out their responsibility to the court if they felt data was being intentionally withheld to strengthen the ATSB’s conclusions even if this were not the case. Of course some data has to be restricted in order to protect those giving information to the ATSB but this must be minimised and assessed by an independent arbitrator if transparency is to be preserved.

CONCERN 2
All those involved in the ait transport have a direct interest in the promotion of safety for professional and/or commercial reasons. In so far as lessons can be learnt from history accident investigation has been a major safety driver and thus of interest to all in the industry. Due to this interest if there is any perception that the legal system is unable to draw consensual conclusions other channels will be sought. The most likely vehicle will be the media.

Even under the current system the media often plays a negative role in enhancing flight safety. This is because it tends to seek sensationalism and simplistic solutions. If those concerned about drawing sound conclusions resort to the media this could lead to the ATSB spending a disproportionate amount of time defending itself in the public arena with the loss of reputation that could result. We have in recent years seen a number of clashes between independent experts and ATSB investigators in the media and this would worsen if more interested parties felt that using the press’s investigative skill was the only way to obtain the facts.

CONCLUSION

None of the above comment should be seen as reflecting negatively on either the Australian Transport Safety Bureau or its Executive Director as I have the greatest respect for both the organization and its leadership.

I hope these brief thoughts assist your committee in its important role and if I can be of further help I will be only too pleased to assist.
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